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WRITTEN QUESTION TO THE CHIEF MINISTER 
BY DEPUTY G.P. SOUTHERN OF ST. HELIER 

ANSWER TO BE TABLED ON TUESDAY 10th SEPTEMBER 2013 
 
 

Question 
 
Given that in his response to my question of 15th July 2013, the Chief Minister pointed out the 
difficulties of defining what constituted ‘aggressive’ tax avoidance and suggested that that this 
might form part of the remit of Sound Business Committee, will he inform members whether he 
has asked the Committee to work on such a definition, and if so, when we can expect to see a 
working definition produced and if not, why not? 
 
Will he further inform members of the constitution, membership and schedule of meetings of this 
body, and state whether and in what form its findings and actions will be reported to the States? 
 
 
Answer 
 
I can confirm that the Sound Business Practices Committee has been requested to consider what 
constitutes ‘aggressive’ tax avoidance as part of a proposed wider ‘Code of Good Practice’ for the 
industry. This will build on the good practice that many financial institutions are already 
adopting. When the Code has been finalised and agreed by the Committee it will be made 
publicly available. It is anticipated that this work will be completed by year end. 
 
As previously advised on the 15th July, the Committee is made of up representatives from 
government, regulator and industry - specifically the Director of Financial Services, the Director 
General of JFSC and the Chief Executive of Jersey Finance. Its overall purpose is to identify 
business practices in Jersey which may conflict with Jersey’s aim to be an International Finance 
Centre which supports only legitimate business and recommend actions to address activities not 
in line with this aim. The Committee meets monthly or more often as required.  
 


